

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

July 17, 2018

Mr. Matthew Marcou Chair, Public Space Committee District Department of Transportation 1100 4th Street SW, Third Floor Washington, DC 20004 PublicSpace.Committee@dc.gov

RE: Public Space Application by The Fairfax at Embassy Row Hotel to Construct a New Patio, Raise the Existing Retaining Wall, and Add New Landscaping Along the Patio at 2100 Massachusetts Avenue NW (DDOT #313138)

Dear Chair Marcou:

At its regular meeting on July 11, 2018, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 9 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (9-0-0):

WHEREAS, the applicant proposes to add a sidewalk cafe to The Fairfax at Embassy Row Hotel in the area between the building and the existing driveway,

WHEREAS, the project is within the confines of Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 2B, and

WHEREAS, the project is minimal in size, but will add to the streetscape and provide an amenity for hotel guests and the neighborhood.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B supports the project as proposed.

Commissioners Daniel Warwick (<u>2B02@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Amy Johnson (<u>2B01@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Daniel Warwick

Dame Warnick

Chair